
My 6 year old granddaughter, Ava, was given 1 vaccine at the scheduled time by her pediatrician. My 
daughter noticed some changes in her. So she decided to put off more vaccines. The pediatrician 
pressured her to change her mind on this to the point that she stopped going to her and decided to try a 
naturopath. As time went on it became apparent that Ava had developmental delays in motor and then 
in speech. She still cannot speak well enough to be understood most of the time. (Has been to countless 
speech therapy sessions) She has sensory issues also. The many different specialists have told my 
daughter that Ava is on the spectrum. My daughter has spent the last 4 years educating herself and 
going to countless doctors and specialists and therapists determined to help Ava. I cannot believe the 
improvement, especially in the last year. My daughter is not willing to take the chance on more 
vaccinations. And I do not blame her. In fact, I’m SCARED TO DEATH that she will be forced in some way 
to. But another thing I’m equally scared of is that every time a law like this is passed we lose another 
freedom and the ability to control our own lives. Please do not pass another law that chips away at what 
I thought was the most valuable and precious thing about America. By the way, Ava is home schooled 
and is benefitted by a private home school group to supplement her education. This bill will threaten her 
access to that.   Thank you for taking the time to listen to my concerns.   Patricia Elliott 
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